Bendale BTI School Council

MINUTES
January 9, 2018
Present: Tammy Price (Chair), Rick MacDonald, Marie Coltman, , Linda Sirna, Doug Wylie, Ms. Dunlop (Staff Rep), Colin Dye (Principal), Mimi Bakombo, Lynn Bellinger, Val Lusted
1.0 Welcome/Introductions

2.0 Minutes of Last Meeting- November 14/18 –hard copies shared, approved as read; now available on the school website
3.0 Old Business
3.1 Recruitment of New Secretary-Michelle has stepped down as Secretary for the School Council 2017/18. Volunteers were solicited. All those in attendance informally agreed to the following process: 
a) the Secretary completes a draft of the minutes shortly after each Council meeting and sends this to the Principal and the Chair for editing/approval
b) the Principal submits the approved minutes for posting on the school’s website in advance of the next School Council meeting. 
c) the Secretary supplements this method of communication by sharing the approved minutes with the School Council email distribution list
Action: Val  agreed to assume this position for the remaining meetings of this year.

3.2 Follow up Visit from Superintendant Shirley Chan- all parents are strongly encouraged to attend the Council meeting (February 20, 2018, 6 pm) when Superintendant Shirley Chan will visit again to provide an update about the Lawrence/Midland Project (new school merger). Shirley has already responded to a number of our questions when she was our guest at the Council’s October 3rd meeting. (These details are on the school website from that meeting’s minutes.) Additional questions were solicited from those present in preparation for her next visit. Shirley is interested in hearing from parents about “what makes Bendale BTI’s school culture so special?” See appendix A for the questions collated thus far. If you have an additional question, please contact the school office as soon as possible and ask for a call back from the School Council Chair.
Action(s): a) Tammy to forward the questions generated thus far to Shirley Chan. b) School Office to provide a voicemail reminder in advance to all parents. c) Tammy to provide a short School Council update (paragraph) to be included in the school newsletter when report cards come home in late January. d) any parent can also consider writing their own letter about how their child has benefited from the ‘special’ culture here at Bendale. “What do you want preserved as the school plans for its future?” “What needs to be in place to ensure a successful transition into the new school?”
4.0 New Business

4.1 Demo of Bendale BTI School Website-Rick gave a ‘live demo’ of the school’s website which can be found at http://schoolweb.tdsb.on.ca/bendale/. Various useful sections explored including school calendar, Council Meeting minutes, Tiger News, updates about the Lawrence/Midland Project (new school merger), etc. 
Action(s): All parents are encouraged to regularly visit this website. If you find any missing or out of date info, please contact Colin Dye who will in turn notify Ms. Anne Murton-Park (website manager). Other suggestions of how the School Council can use/improve this mechanism for parent communication can be conveyed to the School Council Chair (Tammy Price). Just call the school office and leave a message for Tammy to call you back to further discuss your ideas! Alternatively, if you have not already joined the School Council’s email distribution list, leave your name and email address through the office and ask  it be passed on to the Council Secretary (Val Lusted). 
4.2 Principal’s Report-Colin highlighted some events going on at the school:
UPCOMING EVENTS
Job Fair-Jan 10th-Gr.11 & 12 students will be invited; Parks and Rec job search info and opportunities will be shared as well as co-op, Ontario Youth Apprenticeship application process; for details, call the office

Gr. 8 Students Visit Bendale Tech-Jan 23rd-early dismissal to accommodate this annual event, aimed at encouraging feeder school students to consider enrolling at Bendale BTI

Europe Trip-March Break- a small group of students look forward to this exciting opportunity!
Greenhouse Demolition-June 2018-to make room for the new access road for the school merger.

RECENT PAST EVENTS
Student Council’s Food & Clothing Drive-December 2017-was a success! Donations made to a local agency. Student Council President Jaan did an excellent job leading this event.

Holiday Lunch-December 2017-approximately 20 parents attended; Council members appreciate Colin’s efforts in organizing and hosting these ‘outreach’ efforts to engage more parents in the school’s culture; we feel this is an important way to make the school community feel open and inviting
Ottawa Trip-December 2017-85 students enjoyed a successful trip to Ottawa, visiting the Parliament Buildings, participating in a mock court procedure at the Supreme Court of Canada and other nearby attractions; (this trip complements Civics Course curriculum

Raptors Game-December 2017-40 students enjoyed attending a Raptors basketball game, funded through the school

Girls’ Soccer-December 2017-We won a gold medal!

A question was submitted through a School Council parent about the Fall 2019 grad—given the school merger, the student wanted to know what alternative plans could be considered to enable the 2019 graduating class to have their grad within Bendale BTI (instead of the new school)? 
Action: Colin agreed to take this question forward, likely proposing June 2019 grad instead of the Fall. Details to follow at a later date.

4.3 Round Table- General Q&A offered for those present:
Parent Involvement Advisory Council (PIAC)-February invitation for two parent reps to attend a dinner and networking event. No one is available to attend.
School Needs Assessment-This is an annual form which is requested by the Superintendant. School Council has an opportunity for input. 

Action(s) : a) Colin agreed to share this with the Council Executive (Val & Tammy); 
b) all parents of the school community are encouraged to attend School Council meetings as a way to find out more about Bendale’s unique opportunities, meet other parents, etc.  [Unlike most elementary school councils, high school councils are NOT about fundraising!] Word of mouth is the best way to build a strong parent presence, especially as we prepare our children for the eventual transition to the new school c) any parent can request time on an upcoming school council agenda; suggestions for how to improve School Council meetings are also welcome! Just call the office and leave your name/number for the School Council Chair (Tammy Price) to call you back 
5.0 Next Meeting – Tuesday, February 20, 2018, 6 pm
***Special Guest: Shirley Chan, Superintendant, will respond to Council’s additional questions about the new school merger. All parents encouraged to attend.

*See attached Appendix A
